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The next item discussed was regarding Mack Avenue Holiday Decorations (Snowflakes).  
The Director of Public Services, in his memo dated September 8, 2022, stated that he and The 
Avenue in the Woods had a discussion regarding updating decorations for the 2022 holiday 
season.  After further research, it was discovered that St. Clair Shores and other nearby 
communities have been installing light up snowflake decorations on their streetlights.  Photos of 
sample snowflakes were provided in the supporting documents. 

 
The intent is to initially, purchase six snowflakes and see how it goes.  Four snowflakes are to be 
placed on the poles at Mack Avenue and Vernier Road, and two in front of the Robert E. Novitke 
Municipal Center by the porches.  Administration believes that the snowflakes will enhance the 
decorations and prolong the holiday and winter season. 
 
A brief discussion ensued and there was a consensus of the Committee-of-the-Whole to place 
this on the next Council agenda for approval. 
 


